
T H E  P E R S O N A L  R E P R E S E N T A T I V E  O F  T H E  

P R E S I D E N T  O F  T H E  U N I T E D  S T A T E S  O F  A M E R I C A  

T O  H I S  H O L I N E S S  T H E  P O P E

2 Via Boneompagni, Rome April 19, 1948

Dear Reverend Ness:
I have received your letter of April 9, 1948, 

with enclosures, and appreciate your mention of the 
assistance which my office here was able to render to 
you last summer. As a matter of fact, Mr* Parsons 
told me of your visit and of the very fine audience 
granted to you by the Pope.

I am very sorry to learn of the difficulties ex­
perienced by the members of the Assemblies of God of 
Italy in exercising their right to worship, and I 
have noted that you have protested with the local 
representative of the Italian Government against the 
treatment which they have received. I have noted also 
that last summer you consulted with the United States 
Ambassador to ^taly in regard to the matter. Under 
these circumstances I shall be glad to ask Mr* Dunn 
if he would kindly look into the present status of 
the matter and let me know what has been done to date. 
Naturally, I should be glad to assist in any way open 
to me in bringing about a just solution of this prob­
lem between the Italian Government and the Assemblies of God in Italy.

Myron C. Taylor
Personal Representative of the President 

of the United States of America 
to His Holiness Pope Pius XII

Reverend Henry H. Ness,
Northwest Bible Institute and Seminary, 

E. 69th and 8th Avenue, N.E., 
Seattle 5, Washington.


